Collingbourne Kingston Halt

Proposed New Halt

I understand that at their meeting on Friday the directors of the Great Western Railway decided to
construct a new halt on the Swindon-Marlborough-Andover line, between Grafton and Collingbourne, to
be known as Collingbourne Kingston. The halt will be opened probably in a few months time.

The G.W.R. seem to be great believers in country halts, and in 1931, when road competition was at its
height and stations and branch lines were being closed all over the country, 14 new halts were opened on
the G.W. system alone. These brought the total number of G.W. halts up to 370.

Derby Daily Telegraph, 25 January 1932

©Wiltshire OPC Project/2017/Maureen Withey




